



## विश्वविद्यालय अनुदान आयोग University Grants Commission

(मानव संसाधन विकास मंत्रालय, भारत सरकार)
(Ministry of Human Resource Development, Govt. of India)

बहादुरशाह जफ़र मार्ग, नई दिल्ली-110002 Bahadur Shah Zafar Marg, New Delhi-110002

> Ph :: 011-23236288/23239337 Fax : 011-2323 8858 E-mail : secy.ugc@nic.in

प्रो. रजनीश जैन सचिव Prof. Rajnish Jain

Secretary

D.O. No. F.82-32/2020 (SA-III)

**January 18, 2020** 

Sub: Scholarship schemes of UGC

Dear Madam/Sir,

UGC has invited applications from students for scholarship under following schemes:

- 1. Indira Gandhi PG Scholarship for Single Girl Child (SGC)
- 2. PG Scholarship for University Rank Holder candidate (URH)
- 3. Ishan Uday Special scheme for North Eastern Region (NER)
- 4. PG Scholarship for Professional Courses for SC/ST candidates (PGSPROF)

The National Scholarship Portal (<a href="https://scholarships.gov.in/">https://scholarships.gov.in/</a>) was opened for receiving applications on 01.09.2020 with closing date for filing online applications till 30.10.2020. The last date was extended to 30.11.2020 and then it has been further extended upto **20.01.2021**. The guidelines of each scheme are also uploaded on the Portal.

It is requested to kindly encourage students of your institution to apply for the above said scholarships, as per their eligibility for the scheme.

As you are aware, equity is an integral and important component of the UGC's Policy and Planning Framework. In order to ensure the access of all sections of the society and more particularly marginalized sections, the Commission has framed exclusive Regulations and guidelines and has been implementing special schemes for students belonging to SC and ST categories. Hence, you are requested to give special attention to SC and ST students by encouraging them to apply for scholarship. The students may be advised to submit their online applications well in time so that your institution is able to verify applications within the prescribed timelines. The last date for institution level verification and re-submission of defective applications is 5<sup>th</sup> February, 2021.

With kind regards,

Yours sincerely

(Rajnish Jain)

To

All the Vice Chancellors.